MCGILL UNIVERSITY
FACULTY OF MUSIC

DEAN - DR. H. C. PERRIN

323 W. SHERBROOKE STREET

MONTREAL, 3rd March, 1922.

Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University.

My dear Principal,

I do not think that this Mr. Metcalfe is justified in expecting you to give your name as a patron of his venture. I can quite understand that you like to help people, but even if I myself had been asked to give my name as a patron I feel that I should have declined, although I might possibly have gone to a performance to see what it was like.

I simply mention this to show that what I could not do myself, you, in your position, ought not to be expected to do.

Yours very truly,

46. C. Perrin

Dean.